The February 9th, 2021 Town of Tioga board meeting was brought to order at 7:03pm.  Present were Councilman Strong, Councilman Hyatt, Councilman Griffin and Councilman Klossner by phone with Supervisor Zorn presiding.
Also present were Superintendent Story and town attorney Adam Schumacher.

Councilman Hyatt made the motion to accept the January 12th, 2021 minutes as presented with an amendment to abstract #01 General fund to show $46,626.43 and the Highway Fund to show $52,370.12, Councilman Griffin seconded, carried.

The Town of Toga Planning Board did not hold February 2nd, 2021 meeting due to weather.

Superintendent Story requested if it was possible to extend comp time for the highway dept due to all the recent overtime due to the increased bad weather.
The Board is tabling this for discussion next month to see how the upcoming weather and hours used in February.

Superintendent Story stated that the state will be returning 15% of the 20% of CHIPS funding they held back, which is around $47,000.00.

Hunt Engineering reached out to Superintendent Story about helping with engineering plans for replacing the bridge on Diamond Valley Rd  due to it being a good candidate for the 200 million grant the state is offering for bridges and culverts.
Supervisor Zorn requested Superintendent Story find out what the terms of the grant are and when the letter of intent date is.

Superintendent Story also stated that the air compressor in the town barn is failing and he would like to purchase a new one.  He presented two quotes, one from NAPA in the amount of $2,900.00 and the second from JC Smith in the amount of $3,400.00.
Councilman Hyatt made the motion to purchase the air compressor from NAPA for the amount of $2,900.00, Councilman Strong seconded, carried.
Roll call vote:
Councilman Hyatt – Aye			Councilman Strong – Aye
Councilman Griffin – Aye			Councilman Klossner – Aye

Councilman Strong made the motion to accept the reports as given, Councilman Hyatt seconded, carried.

Councilman Strong made the motion to accept the 2021 Agreement to Spend Town Highway Funds in the amount of $1.4 million, Councilman Hyatt seconded, carried.
Roll call vote:

Councilman Hyatt – Aye			Councilman Strong – Aye
Councilman Griffin – Aye			Councilman Klossner – Aye

Supervisor Zorn stated that a comparison of 2019’s sales tax revenue to 2020’s showed a decrease of $21,000.00, which was a better outcome than projected.

Supervisor Zorn requested a new or refurbished laptop be purchased for the town board meetings for YouTube broadcasting in case Councilman Griffin is absent from meeting.
Councilman Griffin stated that a new laptop could be purchased for around $500.00 - $600.00 and a refurbished could be purchased for around  $300.00 - $400.00,
Councilman Griffin made the motion to purchase a refurbished laptop for YouTube Board meetings, Councilman Strong seconded, carried.
Roll call vote:
Councilman Hyatt – Aye			Councilman Strong – Aye
Councilman Griffin – Aye			Councilman Klossner – Aye

Councilman Strong requested a County legislative representative attend one of our board meeting’s quarterly.
Supervisor Zorn stated he would have the town clerk draft a letter and he will review it before sending on this matter.

Brandon Clark from Clark Web Designing presented the board with a quote for creating a website for The Town.  He quoted $625.00 to build the site and $29.95 per month to provide hosting, domain and maintenance.  He would like to teach us to control and maintain the website ourselves for starting at $3.95 per month.  If we pay the first year in full The Town would receive domain for free that year.
Councilman Griffin made a motion to table the website discussion till next month’s meeting until more information is obtained from Brandon Clark, Councilman Hyatt seconded, carried.

On the motion of Councilman Hyatt and seconded by Councilman Griffin and carried the following resolution was made:

RESOLUTION #1-2021
STANDARD WORK DAY AND REPORTING FOR ELECTED AND APPOINTED OFFICIALS
The resolution will be posted on the bulletin board in The Town Hall located at 54 Fifth Ave; Tioga Center, NY.

Stray Haven’s 2021 contract was presented to the board.  The annual price agreement was not clear on the contract.  The town clerk will contact Stray Haven for clarification on the contract.

Jody Bensley representing the 4H “Animal-Aholic’s” group would like to do spring cleanup at Ransom Park and plant some flowers and trees in late April for their community project.
Supervisor Zorn stated The Town would furnish the mulch, plants and other materials the group needed for the project.  He also asked if the group would be interested in doing the same for the front of The Town Hall to please let The Town know.
Councilman Hyatt made the motion to approve 4H to spring clean and plant flowers/trees, furnished by The Town,  at Ransom Park and/or The Town Hall, seconded by Councilman Griffin, carried.
Roll call vote:
Councilman Hyatt – Aye			Councilman Strong – Aye
Councilman Griffin – Aye			Councilman Klossner – Aye

Councilman Hyatt made the motion to pay the General Fund (abstract #2) in the amount of $59,669.85, Councilman Griffin seconded, carried.
Councilman Griffin made the motion to pay the Highway Fund (abstract #2) in the amount of $49,250.70, seconded by Councilman Strong, carried.

Councilman Hyatt made the motion to adjourn at 7:58pm, Councilman Griffin seconded, carried.



Tiffany Middendorf
Tioga Town Clerk





